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                            EASTER early March. 

Sponsoring RBC since 

1983. 

                             

Looking for a place for a Work or Social Club Function, 

Birthday Party, Anniversary, Wedding, Seminar or any 

other celebration, look no further then the 

Rockhampton Bowls Club. Fully air conditioned & in the 

CBD area on the River Bank.          (RBC Green at night) 

We specialize in Barefoot Bowls, Jack Attack and BBQs.  

We are noted for great service in a friendly atmosphere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletters printed by Michelle Landry. 

March 2021 

Newsletter 

Became one club of Men & Ladies 2014 

RBC 94 Victoria Parade Rockhampton. PO Box 6163 Red Hill Rockhampton 4701 Qld. 

Phone 0749221685 Website www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au    ABN 33649611820                                 

Email bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au       

   Chairman Beverley Johnston, Vice Chairman, Bruce Ballentine. Find RBC on 

Facebook 

http://www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au/
mailto:bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au
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I am sure, I am not the only one who, when I tear off each November page from 
the Calendar, stop and think, ‘where did the year go’?  Already we are nearly 
in March 2021. 
 

COVID-19 
 
This is about the time, in 2020, when it dawned on us, that this COVID 19 
Virus was going to affect us in a far more serious way, both from a health and 
economic perspective, than we had thought.  As it happened, we have so far 
been spared quite a bit of the more serious aspects of this dreadful illness 
in Australia and in particular we have been fortunate in Regional Queensland.  
This will only continue if we all remain vigilant, particularly, with our 
personal hygiene and distancing practices.  It has been pleasing that our 
Members and visitors have been diligently signing in and out of the Club.  Do 
keep doing this as it provides Health Authorities with a starting point if we 
should have cases of the virus, in our area.  Your Committee will do it’s best 
to manage food and safety practices, but really it is up to each of us to do 
our bit.  If you see that disinfectant, hand sanitiser, cleaning or other 
matters need attention, let someone know or attend to it yourself. 
 

PROJECT, STAGE ONE IS FAST BECOMING A REALITY. 
 
Our upstairs project is progressing and from time to time I speak with the 
Builder and Refrigeration tradesmen to check how things are going.  I also 
speak with our Building Committee to get an up to date progress report, 
directly from them.  Committees are the best source of information and I am 
sure they will be happy to share what they know with you, as a Member.  Others 
may be happy to talk about their opinion, but for facts it is always best to 
speak with those directly involved. 
 
Having said all that, it is important to remember that Members of the various 
Committees are also Bowlers and as such, they are entitled to enjoy their day 
at bowls the same as other Members.  To give those Committee Members a chance 
to enjoy their bowls, it would be appreciated if Members gave Committee people 
time before bowling start time and during games to enjoy their bowls and some 
social conversation. I am sure Committee Members are quite happy to address 
concerns, but need down time as well. 
 

 
 



Rockhampton Bowls Club Inc. Newsletter. Page 3 

 

PROMOTE YOUR CLUB. 
 
We are looking for Members, friends or relatives who have skills or an 
interest in Social Media or on-line promotion of our Club to let us know if 
they would be interested in professional training so to be able to update our 
Facebook Site and Website.  These vehicles provide our public face to a huge 
audience in the modern world.  We cannot ignore their value.  Please let me 
know if you think you can do this and would like training. 
 

BOWLING ACTIVITIES. 
 
It is so satisfying to see capacity numbers of bowlers enjoying our game.  
Tuesdays and Thursdays have had a full green and Wednesday is gradually 
building up.  There has been some reduced numbers on Saturday and Sunday 
social days, but numbers of bowlers have been boosted by Men’s competition and 
Function barefoot bowls.  Our Junior school groups have also added to numbers 
and Moyna and her band of helpers are enthusiastically getting the next 
generation, ‘bowls ready’. 
 
Jack Attack Series 1, 2021 will roll up, Friday 26th February.  Jack Attack is 
a Bowls Australian sponsored event to introduce non-bowlers to the game we 
love.  We may not see many Members from this programme immediately, but 
springing from this programme; we will get Function participants and keep our 
game alive and relevant for decades to come. 
 

FUNCTION VOLUNTEERS NEEDED. 
 
We need willing helpers for functions and Jack Attack, so if you can help,  
just see Jeff, Marion, Bruce Ballentine, Joan or myself and we can help you to 
get started.  The tasks required, include BBQ cooking, bar service, bowls 
supervision and salads, nibbles preparation, burger and sausage/bread 
construction and registration and taking money at the door.  No one expects 
you to turn up every week or to do everything.  Some do. Most don’t.  You can 
nominate what days or nights or how often and what jobs you think you can do. 
 

SOCIAL ACTIVITIES. 
 
Sunday 21 February, we held the first 2021 Live Life Shield day where RBC 
bowlers played a team from Gracemere at RBC with a full green of bowlers in 
attendance.  RBC performed well, which is to be expected on our own green.  
Gracemere will of course do much better on their own green and we encourage 
RBC bowlers to put their name down to participate, when the return match is 
held.  Gracemere has a delightful grass green and so behaves quite differently 
to our artificial surface.  Personally I love Gracemere’s green and Gracemere 
Club Members are welcoming and fun to socialise with.  It is of course likely 
that the event at Gracemere will be held when the weather is a little milder. 
 

MANAGING A BUDGET. 
 
As most Members would know, ‘Not for Profit’ organisations such as Rockhampton 
Bowls Club Inc., must operate using funding from Membership Fees, Green Fees, 
Sponsorships, moneys raised from Community Functions and Events and Raffle 
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proceeds etc.  Our Club while relatively small in numbers of Members has over 
the years had great support from all of these sources and the hard work of 
many Members,  over many years,  has resulted in the Club facilities and 
Membership remaining strong and relevant in a changing world.  We are 
currently meeting and negotiating with our various existing and potential 
Sponsors and so will advise Members in due course of the outcome of these 
meetings.  Members can do their bit by considering our Sponsors when thinking 
about purchasing or doing work at their properties. 
 
As we move forward in 2021, I wish all those who are unwell or have loved ones 
they are caring for, all the best for the future.  Good bowling and every 
success if you are participating in competition. 
 
Regards, Bev. Johnston, Chairman. 
 

Joan Wilson, President`s Report 

START THE YEAR BEING ENTHUSIASTIC. 

The year has begun, so let us embrace and enjoy it. Just a little saying to help start your 

day—BE ENTHUSIASTIC ABOUT TOMORROW—THERE IS NO MORE EFFECTIVE OR 

CONTAGIOUS FORCE THAN ETHUSIASM. IT ENCOURAGES OTHERS TO SHARE YOUR 

OPTIMISM AND GUARANTEES THAT THE FUTURE HOLDS PROMISE. BE ENTHUSIASTIC. The 

RBC Ladies are all enthusiastic. 

LIFE MEMBERS PUT ON A SHOW. 

We had a very good afternoon put on by our LIFE MEMBERS, all players had a free day plus 

we had lots of laughter, we had yellow and pink watermelon with our afternoon tea, 

“yellow you say” well don`t knock it, till you try it, was it gooood, yesss. 

Life Member Eileen had a very good fun game, if you got the answer right you received a 

chocolate and five dollars as well. It was called know your nursery rhythms. The social 

games went well. 

CARD GAMES A HIT. 

On Friday February 5th The card games were held and we had a very good turn up and 

everybody enjoyed their afternoon, which included a nice afternoon tea. We can`t have the 

card game in March because of the building changes of upstairs. 

BACK ON THE GREEN  

WE are all back on February 17th. 
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TIME FOR A SMILE. 

Enjoy this small joke and put a smile on your face as we like to see everybody happy—An 

old drover walks into the barber shop in Black Stump Crossing. He asks for a shave and 

haircut. He tells the barber he can`t get all his whiskers off because his cheeks are wrinkled. 

The barber gets a little wooden ball from a cup and tells the drover to put it inside his cheek 

to spread the skin. When he`s finished, the old drover tells the barber this was the cleanest 

shave he`d had in years. He added “Isn`t it a bit dangerous? What would happen if I 

swallowed it?” The barber looks and said “no sweet mate, just bring it back in a couple of 

days like everyone else does”----Smile---- 

Enjoy bowls and have lots of ENTHUSIASM. Joan Wilson, President/ Secretary. 

Bowling Days and Other Activities. 

The bowling week starts off with Roll-ups on a Monday morning. Tuesday afternoon is a 

mixed game of bowls, two games of 10 ends playing a different team each time on a 

different rink. This day is very popular with dedicated teams playing, however most times 

you will get a game because of absentees. 

Wednesday is Ladies Day, put your name down or ring 0749221685, press 3 and leave your 

name and contact number. The Selectors will put you in a team. 

Thursday afternoon is Men`s Day, put your name down or ring 0749221685, press 2 and 

leave your name and contact number. There are some dedicated teams but you will get a 

game.  

The bowling week starts off with Roll-ups on a Monday morning. Tuesday afternoon is a 

mixed game of bowls, two games of 10 ends playing a different team each time on a 

different rink. This day is very popular with dedicated teams playing, however most times 

you will get a game because of absentees. 

Wednesday is Ladies Day, put your name down or ring 0749221685, press 3 and leave your 

name and contact number. The Selectors will put you in a team. 

Thursday afternoon is Men`s Day, put your name down or ring 0749221685, press 2 and 

leave your name and contact number. There are some dedicated teams but you will get a 

game.  

Friday afternoon is roll-ups. If you are a member, you can ask for a key and roll-up most 

mornings. Roll-ups are free to all members of RBC. Members 90 & over, Membership is 

free. Saturday and Sunday afternoons are mixed bowls and great social afternoons.                                                                                          
 

                                                                               Phone 074994500 

Phone 0749222122                                     manager@mercurerockhampton.com.au 
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Jeff Slater, President`s report. 

 

Hello Everyone 

Competition is going well with the Veteran singles to a final between Andy 

Johnson and Ross Wellings. 

The champion fours have been decided with Rod Black, Peter Pidcock, Bill 

Richardson and Jeff Slater defeating Bill Pearson, Ross Wellings sub for Bernie 

Gottke, C. Magee and Graham Hudson 30-19. 

The Live Life Shield was a great afternoon with 23 players from Gracemere and 

27 from Rockhampton. Rockhampton won the first round 220-102. Gracemere 

winners were tied with equal margin and equal ends, so the prize money was 

shared between J. Newman L. Brooks N. Chippendale and L. O’Dea J. Moran E. 

Barber and the winning team for Rockhampton was W. Pearson S. Lane C. 

Magee.  See you on the green. Jeff Slater 

J Moran, L O`Dea, E Barber, N Chippendale, 

 L Brooks, J Newman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                          S Lane, C Magee, W Pearson 
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Sponsors are very important to Clubs. For Websites, Face Book or advertising 

contact Noel or Tracey on 0749214200/0403332297. 

Admin@adzpower.com.au   For blocked/broken drains contact nuflow on 

0408433922, ben@nuflowcq.com.au 

 

Bowling Results                 Gracemere  playing Rockhampton 

Veteran Singles.                  Rockhampton won the Live Life Shield 

R Boadle Def C Davidson. 

R McGowan Def B Ballentine. 

G Cranston Def J Moran 

R Wellings Def W Richardson. 

A Johnson Def J Slater 

R Wellings Def G Cranston. 

R McGowan Def R Boadle 

A Johnson Def R McGowan 

 

Champion Fours.                       Thanks to the Live Life Pharmacy for sponsoring               

                                                                                     this event 

J Handley, M Hagen, P Robinson, T Zonca Def L Bayes, R McGowan, A Johnson, 

B McLean. 

R Black, P Pidcock, W Richardson, J Slater Def P Bracewell, T Durkin, (J Norris 

sub) B Ballentine, J Moran 

W Pearson, B Gottke, C Magee, G Hudson Def J Handley (E Gregson sub) M 

Hagen, P Robinson, T Zonca 

Final. 

R Black, P Pidcock, W Richardson, J Slater Def W Pearson, B Gottke (R Wellings 

sub) C Magee, G Hudson. 

 

mailto:Admin@adzpower.com.au
mailto:ben@nuflowcq.com.au
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Ladies Results. Champion Singles. 

J Field Def R Rumpf 

Champion Triples. 

M Dobbs, S Lane, J Shelton Def L Tomkins, P McGovern, B Armitage. 

Bob McGowan`s Building Sub-Committee Report 

 

The renovations of the upstairs auditorium are well underway.  The cold room 
should be up and running in the next two weeks and the majority of the 
structural work is almost complete. 
 
All being well the new bar should be in place by the second week in March 
giving us time to complete some cosmetic work to have the area operational by 
the time the Ladies Presidents Day is scheduled. 
 
We will be starting the demolishment of the old bar shortly and will look at 
offering for sale a variety of items that will no longer be of use from the 
area. 
 
Whilst the workmen are completing the work upstairs we would ask all members 
to stay out of the work area whilst work is underway.  This is a safety issue 
whilst work is underway. 
 
The Bar B Que hut has had a whirlybird installed to hopefully ease the heat 
from the bar b que for our chef’s at function events. 
 
There has been a request to explore the possibility of purchasing large fans 
for the bowling rink.  There are two types, one that can be placed at ground 
level and the other that would need to be positioned on the underside of the 
roof. 
 
All being well and if no hidden problems are found our members and guests will 
have a modernised facility upstairs by the beginning of April. 
 

This Project received support from the 

Rockhampton Regional Council  Community 

Assistance Program and the Queensland State 

Government Grants Program 

 

Thomo`s Betta home living. Phone 0749263199 

For everything you need in your home.         
chris.thomasson@my.betta.com.au 
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Other Activities continued. 

 

Card Games 

The Club`s Card Games start on February 5th. Run by Kay Borg, they are very well attended. 

Functions. 

BBQs, Parties, Bare foot bowling, seminars, workshops, ring 0749221685, press 1, leave 

your name and contact details. Function Manager, Marion Dobbs will get back to you. 

 

Moyna Richardson, celebrated her Birthday at the Club on Sunday January 31st.with all her 

friends. Moyna and Bill introduced a lot of their friends to a couple of hours of bowling and 

a lot of fun. This was followed by a BBQ with great steak from Browns Butcher, Gluten free 

sausages, potato bake, steamed onions, beetroot, pineapple, cheese and lettuce. As a 

desert, Moyna supplied her guests with lovely cup cakes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathlene Bullock and her mother, Moyna Richardson. 

 

Jack Attack –Form a team and get on the green. 

Contact-Colin Edmonson colin.j.edmonston@tmr.qld.gov.au 

Phone 0429311540 

Jack Attack has become a welcomed additional income stream to many  

Clubs across Australia. 

Jack Attack is a quick version of bowling welcomed by the younger generation, families 

and those members of the community, young and old that just want to have  

some fun while socializing with other people. 

Jack Attack Starts on Friday 25th February. 

 

 

 

mailto:colin.j.edmonston@tmr.qld.gov.au
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Nature is so wonderful. 

 

 

 

 

 

Been a long day 

 

 

 

 

 

I like that smell 

 

 

 

 

 

Do as I tell you. 

 

Eric Barber 1st, 
Mirriam Black 2nd, 

Russ Boadle 2nd, 

Andy Johnstone 4th, 

Noel Roberts 6th, 

Gary Wright 13th, Lyn 

Schmidt 14th, Lyn 

Wall 17th, Mario 

Demassi 17th, Eileen 

Cavanagh 18th, 

Leonie Tomkins 21st, 

Michael Hagen 21st, 

John Moran 24th, 

Peter Lawton 25th, 

Len Reddy 28th, Ross 

Wellings 30th. 

March Birthstones. 

Aquamarine -

Bloodstone 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday  and Best 

wishes to our Birthday 

Members 

March: Birth Flower Daffodils Daffodils (new beginnings, faithfulness, luck, 

prosperity, and hope) 
 

 

Aquamarine and bloodstone, March’s two birthstones, are very different when it comes to appearance, but they 

share a similar reputation for protecting one’s well-being. The aquamarine birthstone evokes the colors of the 

sea. From deep green-blue to light, slightly greenish blue hues, faceted aquamarines are often free from 

inclusions and as clear as water, symbolizing purity of spirit and soul. The bloodstone birthstone is typically a 

dark-green cabochon that contains red spots of iron oxide, the “blood” that brings health and strength to the 

wearer. Read on to learn more about these two March birthstones – what they mean and where they can be 

found. 
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PISCES ZODIAC SIGN PISCES HOROSCOPE 

Element: Water 

Quality: Mutable 

Color: Mauve, Lilac, Purple, Violet, Sea green 

Day: Thursday 

Ruler: Neptune, Jupiter 

Greatest Overall Compatibility: Virgo, Taurus 

Lucky Numbers: 3, 9, 12, 15, 18, 24 

Date range: February 19 - March 20 

PISCES TRAITS 

Strengths: Compassionate, artistic, intuitive, gentle, wise, musical 

Weaknesses: Fearful, overly trusting, sad, desire to escape reality, can be a victim 
or a martyr 

Pisces likes: Being alone, sleeping, music, romance, visual media, swimming, 
spiritual themes 

Pisces dislikes: Know-it-all, being criticized, the past coming back to haunt, cruelty 
of any kind 

Pisces are very friendly, so they often find themselves in a company of very different 
people. Pisces are selfless, they are always willing to help others, without hoping to 
get anything back. 

Pisces is a Water sign and as such this zodiac sign is characterized by empathy and 
expressed emotional capacity. 

Their ruling planet is Neptune, so Pisces are more intuitive than others and have an 
artistic talent. Neptune is connected to music, so Pisces reveal music preferences in 
the earliest stages of life. They are generous, compassionate and extremely faithful 
and caring. People born under the Pisces sign have an intuitive understanding of the 
life cycle and thus achieve the best emotional relationship with other beings. 

Pisces-born are known by their wisdom, but under the influence of Uranus, Pisces 
sometimes can take the role of a martyr, in order to catch the attention. Pisces are 
never judgmental and always forgiving. They are also known to be most tolerant of 
all the zodiac signs. 

 

The Capricornian, Great Sponsor, Great place to 

Bank. 1300 314 900 

Great Company, Great People, Guaranteed to 

look after you, 0749283511, 

ggcini@bigpond.net.au  

https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/astrology/elements/water/
https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/astrology/qualities/mutable/
https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/astrology/planets/neptune/
https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/astrology/planets/jupiter/
https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/zodiac-signs/virgo/
https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/zodiac-signs/taurus/
https://www.astrology-zodiac-signs.com/zodiac-calendar/
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Andy Johnson`s Favourite Recipe and flower 

Note, Carol`s Recipe next issue.   
 

Recipe 

Chinese pork chops 

Marinade           

1 teaspoon chopped garlic 

2 teaspoons chopped ginger 

3 tablespoons soy sauce 

1 tablespoon lemon juice 

1 tablespoon honey 

Chilly to taste [optional] 

Marinade 2 pork chops for minimum 2 hours and grill over roasted vegetables until done to your 

liking [appox 15 minutes 

Don`t stay at home because it is an effort to get 

down steps and miss out on the comradeship 

that you get from coming to bowls to play or 

just enjoy a cup of tea, contact John Larsen for a 

chairlift. larsensdoors@gmail.com 

Phone 0749342733 

 

 

 

 

If any members would like to email me some comments about anything, 

stories, funny things that has happened, photos of anything that maybe of 

interest, please do not hesitate. 

 

The newsletter keeps you informed what your Club is doing or intend to do. 

 

Sponsors are important to your Club so please support them when the occasion 

arises. 

 

mailto:larsensdoors@gmail.com
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Well before coronavirus sent Australia into lockdown, bowls was facing dark 

times. 

 

 

Key points:     CEO of B. A.  Neil Dalrymple. 

 The CEO of Bowls Australia said many clubs have suffered significant financial loss 

 International representative Kristina Krstic says now would be a great opportunity to 

bring young people to the sport 

 The sport has made a push to increase membership, which has dwindled in recent 

years 

A decline in membership and revenue across the board for a decade had resulted in 

dozens of clubs folding in Australia's largest cities 

In 2019, several clubs in Brisbane and Sydney were forced to close their doors, 

struggling to compete with not only other sports but pubs and restaurants as well. 

The nationwide shutdown has only added to the headache of many clubs across the 

country. With many clubs slowly opening up their rinks, the long road back to 

financial stability for most clubs really begins. 

"Bowls Australia have recently undertaken a national survey of clubs and from the 

results, many clubs have clearly suffered significant financial losses which will 

necessitate a long period of recovery for many," Bowls Australia CEO Neil Dalrymple 

said. 

"It will take some time for bowls in Australia to recover but we remain optimistic that 

the sport and the 1,832 clubs across Australia will play a major role in reconnecting 

Australians on the other side of this pandemic."  

Bowls Australia chief executive officer Neil Dalrymple said many clubs were feeling 

the pinch. Despite the optimism, bowls has struggled for many years. The closure of 

Waverton North Sydney, as well as Toowong in Brisbane, cast a dark shadow over the 

future of the sport. The added pressure of coronavirus has left the top brass of the 

sport under no illusions. 

"The disappearance of any bowls clubs would be detrimental to those communities 

not only from a physical health perspective, but just as importantly, from a mental 

health and social consecutiveness perspective," Mr Dalrymple told ABC News. 
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"Bowls Australia and our State and Territory Associations will be doing everything 

within our power to avoid the closing of any Bowls Clubs as a result of this 

pandemic." 

We at the Rockhampton Bowls Club recognised a decade ago that to survive, the 

income from your core activity, “BOWLS” must be more than your expenditure for 

your core activity, “BOWLS” Your Club must always be aware of this situation and 

make any adjustment necessary to keep the equation on track. To increase income 

you must adopt Jack Attack and any other version of bowling that will appeal to the 

younger generation. Income from functions is looked at as a bonus and to cement 

the long term future of the club. This direction has kept the Rockhampton Bowls 

Club in a very good viable position. 

Bowls in search of the fountain of youth 

Bowls clubs have struggled greatly in recent years. An injection of youth and a great 

presence in the community have been touted as key objectives to help revive the 

sport and its clubs. The coronavirus shutdown is hoped to provide a chance for many 

clubs to prepare for the future. "Bowls Australia certainly isn't advocating for 

dramatic or drastic changes," Mr Dalrymple said. 

"But it is a great opportunity for clubs to attract new and younger members to their 

boards and committees to provide new innovative ideas to help grow clubs."Now is a 

great time for clubs to try and increase our market share over the more dominating 

junior sports including netball, basketball, tennis and soccer."Emphasising the lack of 

contact in lawn bowls could be a major boost for the sport, according to one of the 

country's finest bowlers.  

Kristina Krstic said emphasising bowls as a non-contact sport could be key to 

enticing new players.(Supplied: Bowls Australia)Kristina Krstic is one of the younger 

members of the Australian international side and wants her sport to take advantage 

of the coronavirus shutdown. The 26-year-old from Western Australia has 

represented her country since she was 21 and sees an opportunity for a swarm of 

younger players to take up the game. 

"Placing emphasis on bowls being a "non-contact" sport may attract many families 

who may be hesitant to go back to contact sports,” he said. "Kids have been missing 

out on the sporting aspects of their lives for almost a couple of months now so they 

may be interested in trying bowls while they aren't able to return to their usual 

sports." 
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Did you know? 

This  February cannot come in your life time again. Because This year's February has  4 
Sundays,  4 Mondays, 4 Tuesdays, 4 Wednesdays,  4 Thursdays,  4 Fridays & 4 Saturdays.   

This Happens once every 823years. This is called miraclein. 

 
Agree with Joan Wilson and have a smile 

 

  

Just before the funeral services, the undertaker came up to the elderly widow 

and asked, 

"How old was your husband?" 

"98," she replied: "One year older than me"    

"So you're 97," the undertaker commented.    

She responded, "Hardly worth going home, isn't it?" 

 

Reporters interviewing a 104-year-old woman: 

"And what do you think is the best thing 

about being 104?" the reporter asked.    

She replied, "No peer pressure." 

 

  

 

I've sure gotten old!  I have outlived my feet and my teeth    

I've had two bypass surgeries, a hip replacement, 

new knees, fought prostate cancer and diabetes 

I'm half blind, 

can't hear anything quieter than a jet engine, 

take 40 different medications that 

make me dizzy, winded, and subject to blackouts. 

Have bouts with dementia. 

Have poor circulation; 

hardly feel my hands and feet anymore. 

Can't remember if I'm 85 or 92. 

Have lost all my friends. But, thank God, 

I still have my driver's license. 

 



Authorised and printed by Michelle Landry MP, Liberal National Party of Queensland, 71-73 Denham Street, Rockhampton QLD 4700

Michelle 
LANDRY MP
Federal Member for Capricornia

Residents in Mackay and Mirani will be amongst the first in Australia to 
receive a COVID-19 vaccination from next week. 

As part of the Australian Government’s COVID-19 Vaccination Program, 
people in priority groups who are most at risk and who need protection the 
most – will receive a vaccine first. 

Federal Member for Capricornia Michelle Landry said the staged approach to 
the rollout would ensure those who need the most protection get it first. 

“Throughout the COVID-19 Pandemic, the Australian Government has 
worked diligently to ensure our nation has access to safe and effective 
vaccines,” Ms Landry said.

Frontline healthcare workers and quarantine and border workers will receive 
the vaccine through Pfizer hubs run by states and territories. In addition, a 
Commonwealth led in-reach vaccination workforce will ensure residential 
aged care and disability care residents and staff receive their vaccines.

Vaccines will be available across additional settings including GP clinic and 
community pharmacy. The staged rollout of COVID-19 vaccines is guided by 
Australia’s COVID-19 Vaccine National Rollout Strategy.

The aim of the vaccination program is to save and protect lives. To keep 
people out of intensive care and off ventilators. Both vaccines approved for 
use in Australia do that very well. 

Mackay and Mirani for 
first Covid19 Vaccine

For more information on the Corona 
Virus visit the Australian Government 
website www.australia.gov.au




